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	INTEROFFICE

MEMORANDUM


DATE:
August 14, 2000

TO:

All County Managers in California

FROM:
Edward R. Beierle

RE:

Recording Fees for Reconveyances

For many years it has been the custom and practice in the title industry in California to bill for and collect fees at closing for recording reconveyances of deeds of trust to be recorded subsequent to closing (i.e. "delayed reconveyances").  Many large lenders are now recording their reconveyances directly rather than sending them to the title company which closed the transaction through which their loans were paid.  In addition, our companies frequently record releases of obligation in cases where a reconveyance of a deed of trust is not timely recorded after payment of the obligation secured.  We have recently filed rates for tracking fees which include tracking and the preparation and recording of a release of obligation, if needed.  Furthermore the title industry has been sued in an action brought by the State Attorney General, the Controller, the Insurance Commissioner and the City and County of San Francisco entitled People of the State of California v. Fidelity National Title insurance Company, et al.  Among the allegations in this action are that title companies have improperly kept unused recording fees.  There are also numerous private actions against many title companies including our companies which contain similar claims.

In light of these developments and although the Company firmly believes it engaged in no wrongdoing and is vigorously defending these claims, the Company has decided to revise its practice of billing and collecting for recording of delayed reconveyances.  Accordingly, please advise all affected personnel that effective immediately we will no longer bill or collect recording fees for delayed reconveyances.
Actual recording fees for documents recorded at closing, including reconveyances, if any, will be billed for and collected at closing in accordance with current procedures.  In cases where we receive a reconveyance for recording subsequent to closing, whether or not we have not collected a recording fee for such document, we will record it provided that a release of obligation of the deed of trust has not already been recorded.  In the event a release of obligation has already been recorded when we receive a reconveyance it should be returned to the party who sent it to us together with a transmittal letter.  A sample transmittal letter for returning such a reconveyance is attached. 

Edward R. Beierle

Counsel

Cc:
Stephen P. Veltri


Russell W. Jordan, III, Esq.


Roger W. Therien, Esq.


William F. Hunter, Esq.


Laura Lowe, Esq.


Susan Marshall


William Shebesta


Karen Guthrie

[date]

[name & address of party who sent reconveyance]

Re:
Your No.


Our Order No.

Dear Sir or Madam:

Enclosed is the original reconveyance which you sent us in connection with the above referenced order.  We previously executed and recorded a Release of Obligation Under Deed of Trust in accordance with the provisions of California Civil Code §2941 with respect to the deed of trust to which the enclosed reconveyance relates.  Said Release of Obligation was recorded on [date of recording] as instrument no. [number] Official Records of the County Recorder for [county], California.

We are returning the original unrecorded reconveyance to you as we did not collect any fees for recording the same.

Yours truly,

[Company Name]

